Issue 80

ABN 49071835845 ISSN 1835-8500

WYNNUM MANLY

HISTORICAL-SOCIETY/INC.

March Newsletter

March General
Meeting and AGM

The local bus
service and
My life as a
butcher

Alan Monaghan

A short Annual General
Meeting will also be held

on this evening.

Thursday, 17th March, 2016,
7:30pm

Ambulance Museum
Auditorium

(Cnr Cedar Street and Tingal
Road, Wynnum)

A gold coin donation would
be appreciated. Raffle tickets
also available: $1 each or 3
for $2

Thankyou to Margaret Collins,
Melva Hatchman and Lena
McCreadie for providing
supper this month.

March 2016

Presidents Report

Greetings...& welcome to our March
newsletter. Such a lot seems to have
happened since the beginning of 2016,
one hardly knows where to start. Our
move into the Wynnum Community Centre
was effectively accomplished thanks to all
the careful planning and preparation made by Jill. Also, we
must not forget to thank the small group of helpers who
assisted in putting everything into place.

Debra has been working on our plans for society outings for the
year and we appreciate all that she has done. Bookings for our
first tour on Saturday 30 April will be taken at the next
meeting. As there is a limit on numbers, please get in early to
avoid disappointment.

As announced at our February meeting, we will be having the
election of officers for 2016-2017 at the March meeting.
Nominations for this have been posted in the Resource Centre,
and at this stage, an election will not be required to fill any of
the positions. Having said that, it would be good to have some
new faces on the committee, with new ideas and suggestions.
Any assistance will be gratefully received.

Last month, along with some friends, | was fortunate enough to
attend the latest production of the fabulous musical, ‘Cats’. (I
am ashamed to confess that this was the sixth time that | have
seen it!) | saw it for the first time in Sydney about 30 years
ago and was really captivated by the whole production.

There is no real story line to it. The whole thing consists of a
brilliantly choreographed rendition of the poems of T.S Eliot’s
“Old Possum’s Book of Practical Cats”, set to music by Andrew
Lloyd Webber. In it we meet all the old favourites such as the
Jellicle Cats, Grizabella, Gus the Theatre Cat, Mr Mistopheles,
Bustopher Jones, Macavity the Mystery Cat and of course,

...continued on page 2
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Society Tours in
2016

Keep these days free!

Saturday 30 April 2016
GOLD COAST LIGHT RAIL

We will travel to down the coast to
Southport for Morning Tea, have a ride on
the Gold Coast Light Rail to Broadbeach,
then be picked up and taken for Lunch.

Saturday 17 September 2016

STEAM TRAIN TO CARNIVAL OF
FLOWERS

We hope to board an old steam train and
travel, up the range, via beautiful Spring
Bluff, to Toowoomba.

Lunch will be ordered in the Railway
Dining Room. We will view the Spring
Parade, maybe see a few gardens before
returning to Brisbane by coach.

We are waiting for the Heritage Train
Society to finalise their program, so that
we can book a carriage or the Society.

AN EXTRA OUTING

A group of members are considering

joining one of Brisbane Cruises for their
trip through Moreton Bay Marine Park to
the Broadwater. Dates which suit the tides
are Saturday 25 June and Sunday 24 July.

This is a calm water cruise, down to the
Gold Coast via the Islands of Moreton
Bay, to Southport. The boat passes 300
islands, various resorts and white sandy
beaches. Price includes a return coach
from Marina Mirage to Brett’s Wharf
Hamilton.

$79.00 Price includes Cruise, Morning
and Afternoon Tea, BBQ Lunch and
return coach fare.

Please talk to Deborah (3396 9697) who
has first-hand experience, Jill (3393 3208)
or any member of the committee if you
are interested in joining this cruise.

ISSN 1835-8500

President's report continued...

Shimble Shanks the Railway Cat. The amount of
energy in the production is incredible and | just love
the talent shown by the poet and the composer.

The composer, Andew Lloyd Webber was born at
Westminster Hospital, London, on 22 March 1948. His
father, William, was an organist at All Saints,
Marylebone, so he obviously had music in his genetic
pool. As well as ‘Cats’, he has also composed many
other productions. These include, among others,
‘Evita’, ‘Jesus Christ Superstar’ and ‘Phantom of the
Opera’. Quite an impressive CV!

The poet, Thomas Stearns Eliot was born 26
September 1888 in St Louis, Missouri and died in
London, England on 4 January 1965. He studied at
Harvard University before moving to the UK in 1914,
where he worked as an editor and critic until his
death. AS well as his well known poems such as ‘The
Waste Land’ (1922) his play ‘Murder in the

Cathedral’ (1935) about the murder of Thomas Becket

March 2016

helped to make him one of the most influential

writers of his

era. In
1948 he March Margaret Collins 3396 3150
won the Melva Hatchman 0403 838 913
Nobel Prize Lena McCreadie 3393 4393
fpr April Laurima Rabe 3348 8037
literature Deborah Tearle 0407 629180
and Need Help
achieved
¥ May Rensche Schep 0412 044167
pUblPC . Need help
admiration Need help
unequalled
by any June Jan Aplin 3396 4728
th Christine Stevens 3396 9174
Other 20 Melissa Champley 3893 3121
Century
poet. July Rosin Burrell 0423 241 921
Nena Robertson 3396 2524
All for now. Need help
LOOk]ng August Lyn Shanks 3396 3792
forward to Carol Astill 3396 5481
seeing you Wendy Parsons 3207 3592
at our AGM
on 17 March September Margaret Bullock 3396 3230
2016 Jillian Mahoney 3393 1655
) Marie Stokes 3893 3363
BeSt October Ellen Coupland 3899 1326
wishes, Anne Hall 0412 634 587
Deborah Tearle 0407 629 180
Jan Parnell
November Myrtle Beitz 3396 4711
Margaret o'Neil 3348 3123
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Resource Centre Report — March 2016.

The New Resource Centre

We are settling in. All the boxes have gone, the computer is up and running. The books
are gradually being sorted and those concerned with the Wynnum Manly and District are
back on the shelves again. We have many books that are waiting to for Kate to peruse before
we bring them for members at the next General Meeting.

Unfortunately the fans are still not in full working order, one has yet to turn. We await on
the Council daily to come and fix the problem.

On March 1t we purchased a sign-board, which sits on the top step outside the front
door, when the Resource Room is open. So, please, come and visit us in the old School
Office. If you cannot manage the steps, enter the ground floor door in Florence Street, follow
the signs to the lift, go to Floor 1 and we are diagonally across from the lift, in the old school
office, adjacent to the old front doors of the school.

Frank Watson, an Early Wynnum Chemist

Frank’s granddaughter Kate, is a reader of our Newsletters.

She contacted us concerning a photo of her grandfather’s shop.
She sent a photograph of some of Frank’s old chemist bottles and
his pestle and mortar that her mother keeps in a display case.

Frank’s shop was on the seaward side of Bay Terrace, between
Edith and Clara Streets in one of the new brick shops built in the
1950’s in front of Henry Hase’s house.

If one stands on the opposite side of Bay Terrace, one can see the
roof of the house above the opposite shops.

Pavey Family

We are collecting together all the information that we can find of this large and interesting
local family, from their origins in Donyatt in Somerset, with Matthew and Elizabeth’s
wedding in 1796 to grandson Matthew and Anne’s immigration to Australia in 1858.
Matthew and Anne produced twelve children between 1871 and 1896. These children
became bakers, butchers, carpenters, even a sugar planter.

We are collating the information into a book, so, please if you have any connection or know
any details of the family let me know.

Till next time, Jill
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Ambo veteran dies
( from the Wynnum Herald 16.3.2005)

DAVID Lloyd, the retired Australian Army Lieutenant Colonel, former president of the Wynnum
Local Ambulance Committee and tireless community worker, died at Brisbane Private Hospital on
March 7, he was 77.

Wynnum Ambulance Station officer-in-charge Tony King said Mr Lloyd died from a tumour on his
liver.

Mr King said about 150 people attended Mr
Lloyd’s funeral at St Pauls AnglicanChurch,
Manly, on March 10.

Councillor Peter Cumming (Wynnum Manly) said
Mr Lloyd’s countless hours of community service
were effective and efficient”.

State Member for Lytton Paul Lucas said he had
the highest personal regard for Mr Lloyd.

“He was a man of great integrity ... he was so
highly thought of that the senior hierarchy of the
ambulance service frequently turned to him for advice,” Mr Lucas said.

The ambulance service valued his blend of knowledge and experience.

Mr King said Mr Lloyd had “vast experience with the army field ambulance”. He also had a
masters degree in pharmacy.

Mr Lloyd is survived by his wife Claire and daughter Elizabeth.

Transcribed by Heather Langston
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A School for Wynnum?

Part 2
The Early Years - 1896 - 1940

24 February 1896 was the first day in the active life of the new school.

And 89 persons enrolled. The average attendance in February 1896 was only 74 persons. Whilst attendance is always
lower in June, the reason being “colds” it is thought that if there were more pressing tasks at home the students were not
sent to school. There was also the question of the weather, as some students had a fair distance to walk to school.

The early school registers included the occupation of the parents, which gives a good indication of the type of settlement
that Wynnum was at that time - tradesmen, shopkeepers, military, service, farmers, fishermen . . . . .

By the end of June in 1896 127 pupils were enrolled

In 1900 a play shed was built by Jas Thompson at a cost of £95 (which included £16 form the local building committee).
It is believed that this building housed a gym in 1904 and was used as a spare classroom as the numbers grew. The shed
was fully enclosed as a teachers’ room in 1915.

With the presence of the railway line from Brisbane to Cleveland (1889) Wynnum was accessible and was growing from
a sleepy seaside village to a thriving commercial town. A one-roomed school with a Play shed was insufficient to
accommodate the growing child population. In 1901 another classroom was built onto the original room at a cost of
£383/18/10. The new room measured 50ft by20ft. BY 1907 there was need for a third classroom of similar size which
was built in 1908 costing £450/0/0 to accommodate 125 pupils. The student roll stood at 350 pupils, just 12 years after
opening.

In 1914 the gas was connected to the school at a cost of £6/0/0 and the teacher’s residence, a rather primitive dwelling,
without running water, was sold. Dry rot had been detected and the stair treads needed replacing. The stove was sold to
Moreton Fishing Club and the house was moved to Stanley Street South Brisbane. The Headmaster was given a rent
allowance, instead of a residence.

In 1917 an annex, 64ft by 25ft was built to accommodate 200 pupils.

At a public meeting held on4 July 1917 a committee was formed to investigate the formation of a Secondary Department
at Wynnum. Secretary Mt Charles Parish Goodman wrote to the Under Secretary of Public Instruction requesting the
establishment of a Secondary Department to meet the requirements of the district which extended from Cannon Hill to
Redland Bay. There were 107 potential students who wished to move to Grade 6 in 1918.

On 29 January 1918 the High School Department or ‘High School Top” was opened which had necessitated constructing
another new wing, 72ft by 20ft in 1919. However, by 1921 the classrooms occupied by the” High School Top™ were
desperately needed by the ever increasing number of primary students. The High school students were offered free places
at the Commercial College in the city and Brisbane State High School which was to open in July 1921. The Wynnum
Central High School Department within Wynnum State School was closed in June 1921 but the rooms were immediately
used to accommodate the ever increasing number of primary pupils.

In March 1918 it was decided to turn the area in front of the school in Charlotte
Street into a Memorial for those who
served in WWI. This was to be a grand
entrance to the new school buildings. A
six foot granite memorial, with drinking
faucets was built and also a fish pond
(which became a sand pit).Framed by
camphor laurels this courtyard remained
the main focus of the school until the
1950’s.

e . The former area on Charlotte Street
The memorial against Charlotte where the camphor laurels grew and
Street, Joan Ross in 1952 School Fete the Memorial first stood. 2010
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At this time the Domestic Science classes were conducted in the School of Arts (present Municipal Hall). In
1923 a room, 30ft by 24ft, was constructed and equipped under one of the existing buildings and the pupils
moved onto the school site. Children attending Domestic Science training were drawn from schools in
between Cannon Hill to Cleveland and were provided with railway passes where needed.

1924 saw the school request to be connected to mains water to counteract the relentless maintenance of the
water tanks, their stands, screening against mosquitoes and drainage problems.

In 1924 Subdivisions 260/1/2 and 292, complete with a cottage, were acquired from Mr J Falkiner of NSW.
Though wishing to recoup some of the expense by selling the cottage, teaching space was still of supreme
importance. By 1933 Miss McMinn taught the Kindergarten classes in the cottage. Mr Mawhinney, the
woodwork master enclosed the 17ft by 8ft veranda for a woodworking room in 1935. This well-used and
well-worn cottage was sold for removal in 1949.

The Department of Public Instruction had first option to purchase any subdivisions in the vicinity of the
school that was for sale. Subdivision 282was bought from David Craig in 1929 for £450 and its pine
chamfer board house sold for removal. Subdivision293 was acquired from Mr Samuel Goodwin. In 1913
Subdivisions 265 and 288 were bought from Rebecca Hansen and Subdivisions 263/4 and 289/90 from
Richard Russell)

One such acquired subdivision, also purchased from the estate of Mr Goodwin, possessed a garage, which
was just an iron clad shed. The garage was connected to electricity in 1928 and used as classrooms for 100
children, classes being separated by material slung on cords. Being a corrugated shed, conditions were
rather trying for teachers during a downpour! It is believed the “garage™ was used until the opening of the
new building 1949. The Parish Priest of Guardian Angels requested the “garage” in 1951 for a classroom!

The Drum and Fife Band was formed in 1931. Thirty players were coached and conducted by Mr V Cousins
and his deputy Mr T Potts. This band, performing with military-style precision played every morning at
Assembly was to ensure “every pupils arrived in his classroom with military vigour and a heart full of
music.” Seemingly this was a male band, considered a very worthy asset to the school and performing for
many years. (When did the band cease to exist and why? Someone may know?)

There had always been great problems with the sanitation system as the soil around the school had poor
drainage Top dressing from Hemmant Power Station was used to top dress and reduce the size of the large
puddles after rainfall. Similar problems were encountered with the earth closets, especially with a large
puddle forming at the entrance after every rainfall. However problems were eased in 1932 with the
installation of a septic system for £650/0/0.

The 1930’s saw the depression years. No new buildings were contemplated. Many children arrived at
school shoeless, many fed at the Soup kitchen by the railway line in Edith Street. Diphtheria, mumps,
measles and whooping cough were rife.

In 1935 a decision was made to build a High School in the Wynnum area to which pupils progressed from
Wynnum Central State School after Grade 5. When opened 1941 the new Wynnum High and Intermediate
School had few facilities. Pupils returned for Domestic Science and Manual Arts to Wynnum Central State
School.

The 1940°s were the War years. Shortage of teachers resulted in half day education. Air raid shelters were
dug on the Florence Street side of the boundary. War Identification Discs, either necklets or bracelets, were
worn. Each child donned a brown cloak for air raid drill and had a rubber peg to put into their mouths in
case a bomb was dropped. . . . .

The War was over. There was new hope, and the Baby Boom.

In August 1944 the Parents and Citizens Association applied for a new building.
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Where was I ? February 2016

Where am I? March 2016

A memorial stone to the left of the entrance
to Guardian Angels School in Bay Terrace,
The plaque remembers all those people who
gave their lives in defence of our country.

Have you seen the fabulous short videos
showcasing historic spots around
Wynnum and Manly created by local real
estate agent Trish Breen?

You can find them at
https://m.youtube.com/user/
TrishBreenProperties

Series EARLY DAYS

Volume 23 No.1

For more of Myrtle's Early
Days series...

Many people attended the Lota School of Arts stump capping ceremony in 1926.

From L. Lily and Peggy Mcintyre ? ? Mrs Tavern, Snr. with open handbag, Mrs Matilda Harris, Myra
and Daphne Harris. Mrs Tavern is ready or has already put her donation under the stump cap when
this photo was taken.
At that time it was customary to place money under the first stump to help with the building funds.
A box was also available for further donations.

Like Us On

facebook
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Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc
Minutes of General Meeting held in the Ambulance Museum Auditorium
on Thursday 18 February 2016
The meeting opened at 7.30pm with 28 members present and 5 apologies were received. Five visitors,
Elsa Perry, Joyce Mitchell, Lynette Rowthell, Christin Redding and Margaret Edmunds were welcomed.

President Jan Parnell reminded us of the anniversary of the bombing of Darwin in 1942, 74 years ago.
Previous Minutes:

Minutes of Meeting of 19 November 2015, were accepted by Jill Greenhill, seconded by Eris Powell.
Correspondence: Presented by Lena McCreadie. This correspondence was accepted and endorsed at the
committee meeting held on Thursday 4 February 2016.

Matters arising: The drama of the final reading of the electricity meter at the old Resource Centre.

Treasurers Report: BOQ A/c No. 20139708 1 December 2015 — 31 January 2016
Opening Balance at 1 December 2015 $37,047.59

which comprises:
Everyday A nt

Opening balance at 1 December 2015 $5,387.58
Income $675.00 Expenditure  $2,340.68
Closing Balance at 31 January 2016 $3,721.90

and Websaver Account at 31 January 2016 (Inc. Interest $96.87) $31,613.24

TOTAL FUNDS at 31 January 2016 $35.478.78
This report was presented and approved at Committee Meeting on Thursday 4 February 2016.

Resource Centre: (Jill) “Where was 1?” this month featured the Memorial outside Guardian Angels
school. In Novembers the picture showed the giant crayons also outside Guardian Angels School.
Members were told of the progress of settling into the new Resource Centre. The room is much smaller
and there will need to be a reduction of items retained by giving a stronger emphasis to our local
Wynnum Manly and district history. Items relating to further afield will offered to their local libraries
and/or to members.

Tours: In 2016 outings are planned for Saturday 30 April, to Gold Coast and the light rail, and
Saturday17 September to Toowoomba Carnival via the steam train. A suggestion was made to join the
Brisbane Cruises Southport Cruise, either Sat 25 June or Sunday 24 July, both of which suit the tides.

General Business:

* Members were all given a belated Christmas present, an inscribed biro, not available for last
November’s meeting.

* Members were told of the recent death of Life Member, John Davies who was very involved in
our early days. The recent death of former Moreton Bay Principal, Jeanette Haines was also
noted.

* Nominations were called for the forthcoming Annual General Meeting, where two new
committee members will be are required.

* Lena explained the process for the planning of the facilities in the promised new Wynnum
Medical Centre and asked members to submit their ideas.

Elisabeth‘ Gondwe, from Stradbroke Island Museum explored the many connections between people and
events of Stradbroke Island and those in Wynnum and Manly.

The Door Prize , was won by Wendy Smith, the Raffle by Peter Hughes and the Members Draw by
Mavis Wegner.
The meeting closed at 8.50pm.
A delicious supper was served by Wendy Smith, lan Wheeler and Eris Powell.
Jill Greenhill. Minute
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Our Committee...

President: Jan Parnell 33966001 president@wmbhs.org.au
Secretary: Lena McCreadie 33934393 secretary(@wmbhs.org.au
Treasurer: Sandy Liddle 32074467 treasurer@wmbhs.org.au
Librarian: Jill Greenhill 33933208 library(@wmbhs.org.au
Speaker Co-ordinator: Myrtle Beitz 33964711 events@wmbhs.org.au
Membership Co-ordinator: Sandy Liddle 32074467 membership@wmbhs.org.au
Newsletter Editor: Sharee Cordes 0408232158 newsletter@wmhs.org.au
Supper Co-ordinator: Deborah Tearle 33969697 supper@wmbhs.org.au
Publicity Officer: Deborah Tearke 33969697 publicity(@wmhs.org.au
Welfare Officer: Ellen Coupland 38991326

Meeting Sign on/coming events: Mitch Parsons

Plaques and Memorials: Noela Stratton 33960069
Life Members: Myrtle Beitz, Jill Greenhill, Noela Stratton

Late Life Members: Merv Beitz, Jack Sands, John Davies.

Patrons: Cr Peter Cumming and Joan Pearce MP. Friends of WMHS: John McIntyre

Regular Volunteers and Helpers

General Meetings

Afternoon set up: Col Brown, Jill Greenbhill, Myrtle Beitz

Welcome at Door and raffles: lan Wheeler, Mitch Parsons

Bring and Buy: Ellen Coupland

Kitchen Co-ordinator: Margaret Mack

Supper Co-ordination: Deborah Tearle

Raffle Prizes: Sandra Wheeler

Newsletters

Editor: Sharee Cordes

Printing: Courtesy of Cr Peter Cummings

Distribution (email): Sharee Cordes

Distribution (mail out): Jill Greenbhill

Resource Centre.

Volunteers: lan Wheeler, lan Kennedy, Noela Stratton, Dennis O'Neill, Col Brown, Myrtle Beitz, Dawn
Wilkins, Heather Langston, Margaret Bulloch, Rensche Schep, Ellen Coupland.

Research Enquiries: Jill Greenhill, Ellen Coupland

Mail: Jill Greenhill

Tours.

Planning and Co-ordination: Jan Parnell, Jill Greenhill, Lena McCreadie, Ellen Coupland, Deb Tearle
Booklet: Jill Greenhill

Bookings: Sandy Liddle at General Meetings and Resource Centre staff each weekday
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Events March

Date

Time

Location Name

Event Name

20th March

2pm-3pm

Newstead House

The Love Boat - Bands in the Park: Love is
in the air with BSB Swing as they launch
into swing tunes filled with romance.

215t March

6pm-7:15pm

SLQ Auditorium,
level 2

How has the changing face of migration
shaped Queensland? Does migration bring
us closer together?

Hear from our panel of highly regarded
academics and advocates as they reflect
on their own stories of migration and
discuss how changes in immigration
policies and attitudes towards diversity
have shaped Queensland. Bookings
required.

315t March

7t April

10am-12pm

1pm-3pm

Wynnum Library

Meeting Room B,
State Library

Brisbane icon. Bookings required.

For eighty years, the Mirimar has been
plying the waters of Brisbane and Moreton
Bay taking people to Bribie or Lone Pine or
just out on the water. Local historian
Myrtle Beitz will tell the tales of this

Do you have a rare book, artwork on
paper, family heirloom, film or photograph
that you want to know how to care for
correctly at home? Meet with professional
conservation staff from SLQ and
Queensland Museum for one-on-one
consultations to look at your personal
treasures and receive advice on how to
maximise their longevity.

Individual consultations are for a
maximum of 15 minutes. Bring a notebook
to record the valuable advice you receive.
Bookings required.

7t April

6-7:50pm

Wynnum Library

| Family history up late

Until Apr 17

10:30am-4:00pm

Miegunyah House
Museum,Bowen Hills

Bibles and Baptisms Exhibition (only open
Wednesdays, Saturdays and Sundays)

Until 5t May

Until 15t Dec

Until 31stDec

March 2016

10am-5pm

9am-8pm

2pm-4pm

Philip Bacon Gallery,
State Libary

InfoZone, State
Library

Milne Bay Memorial
Library and Research
Centre, Chermside

Iconic Queensland Pop Up: 3D installation

Queenslander magazine.

Queensland Faces: A survey of varied,
unique portraits from SLQ collection over
time and culture.

of Icon Queensland illustrations from the

First Ashore: The 9t battalion in World
War One display
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Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc.

Minutes of Annual General Meeting of 19 March 2015
held in the Ambulance Museum, Tingal Road, Wynnum.

Meeting opened at7.50pm, chaired by President Jan Parnell..

36 members were present and 9 apologies were received.
(Attendance sheets are held by the Membership Secretary)

Minutes of Previous Meeting held on 20 March 2014, as presented in the Newsletter were accepted by
Heather Langston, seconded by Noela Stratton.

President, Jan Parnell presented her annual report. She commented on the Club’ activities during the past
year. She, then thanked each of the members of the committee for their willing contributions and all of the
ordinary members who willing gave of their time to make the club success. She looked forward to the coming
year.

Myrtle Beitz thanked Jan, for her report and her leadership during the past year.

The Treasurer presented a summary of the audited financial report for 2013 a copy of which is attached. The
details of income and expenditure amongst the various activities within the Society was commented upon.
The report was moved by Lena McCreadie, seconded by Jill Greenhill.

All committee positions were declared vacant. As there was only one nomination for each position the
following people were elected:-

President Jan Parnell
Secretary: Lena McCreadie
Treasurer: Sandy Liddle
Librarian: Jill Greenhill

Committee Members: Myrtle Beitz, Noela Stratton, Deborah Tearle, Ellen Coupland,
Sharee Cordes, Roisin Burrell and Mitch Parsons.

Appointment of Auditor:
Member Ross Hodson has agreed to audit the books for 2015.

Appointment of Patrons:
Peter Cumming, Councillor or Wynnum/Manly agreed to be Patron for the coming year.

The meeting closed at 8.10pm.

Resources for sale at the Resource Room

Beitz, Myrtle Mangroves to Moorings Revisited 2005 $35
Davenport, Winifred and Early Shipping in Moreton Bay: June 1846- December 1859, 1998 $5
Mottram, Betty Volume 1

Davenport, Winifred and Early Shipping in Moreton Bay: January 1860 - December 1863, 2002 $5
Mottram, Betty Volume 2

Balder, Robyn From Sapling to Kero Tin: A Peek at Gumdale's Past 2004 Sold Out
Nock, Betty History of Music in the Wynnum and Manly area 1900-1997 1998 $5
Nock, Betty History of Arts in the Wynnum and Manly area 1900-2003 2005 $5
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Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc.

PO Box 318
Wynnum QLD 4178

March 2016

[ )

Wynnum Manly Historical Society inc.
Our aim is to gather and record local history before it is lost.

Visit us online at: www.wmhs.org.au

Membership...

! Have you remembered to pay your membership for 20167

i Membership can be paid to our treasurer Sandy at meetings or at the

g resource room.

Single $15  Family $25  School student $5
Joining fee $10 for new members.
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